






STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  February 28, 2020      

 
RE: Administrative Hearing for 1307-1309 Whitehead Street 
 
FROM:   Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
 
A complaint was received regarding a large ficus tree missing from the rear 
of 1307-1309 Whitehead Street. A letter was sent to the property owner 
asking what happened to the tree and whether the tree was removed as per 
the new State law regarding dangerous trees.  A conversation with a 

representative of the property owner indicated that the tree was removed 
without benefit of a tree removal permit or a document declaring the tree a 
danger from a certified arborist.  No information was given as to who 
removed the tree. 
 
In July 2018, a permit to remove the Strangler fig tree was denied by the 
Tree Commission.  At that time the diameter of the tree was 43.3 inches. A 
copy of the staff report and application is attached to the file. 
 
 









STAFF REPORT 
 

DATE:  June 29, 2018      
 

RE: 1307-1309 Whitehead Street (permit application # T18-9075) 
 

FROM:   Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  

 
An application was received requesting the removal of (1) Strangler Fig 

tree.  A site inspection was done and documented the following: 
 

           Tree Species: Strangler Fig (Ficus aurea) 

 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 



 
 

 



 



 
 
 

Diameter: 43.3”  
Location: 70% (tree taking over wooden fence, roots extending put toward 

structure)    

Species:  100% (on protected tree list)  
Condition: 60% (fair-needs a proper trim)  

Total Average Value = 76%  
Value x Diameter =  32.9 replacement caliper inches 

 

Recommendation:  Recommend denial of removal permit, Sec 110-
328 (1).  Some roots beyond the critical root zone could be cut and 

the canopy trimmed.  
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